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 Parents as Partners  
John Chapter 10 Verse 10 – I came that you may have life; life in all its fullness 

Our Fawkham Family helps everyone to:- 

 Follow in the footsteps of God, with God’s love, help and guidance, 
 Know that we are all special and different and that God has created us in this unique way 
 Feel safe, happy and confident in our loving caring Christian family 
 Work together through the living out day by day of our Core Christian Values 
 Try our best, with the light of Jesus inspiring us to be the best that we can be ensuring that we flourish 

DREAM, BELIEVE, ACHIEVE AT FAWKHAM CEP SCHOOL 

 

16th July 2021  

 

Rescheduling for the Seven Spectacular Days of Summer Events 

Dear Parents, 

 

Following on from my letter to you yesterday, I am now in a position to inform you that the child who 

tested positive on two LFD tests yesterday has now tested positive following a PCR test. As we 

expected, the academic year finishes now for the children. Staff will not be planning any lessons for 

next Monday or Tuesday as both days, as you know, were always planned as off timetable, fun days. I 

hope that the children can enjoy these extra days of the summer holiday playing in their gardens and 

having fun, albeit whilst isolating. School staff will be continuing to work from home and the office 

staff and are still in school working so any questions can be answered through phoning or emailing. 

 

Please keep me informed if any of your children test positive for Covid throughout the summer 

holidays. 

 

I am determined that we will hold the fun events that we had planned for the rest of our Seven 

Spectacular Days of Summer in School. To this end I attach the revised plans. You can see that the 

activities are taking place over the first three days of the new academic year from Thursday 2nd 

September to Monday 6th September. Our current Year Six children (Year 7s) are invited to attend the 

three evening events – the Leaver’s Service, the Camp Night and the Leavers’ Disco. 

 

Sports Day 

 

On Thursday 2nd September, the first day of school for the children, everyone needs to attend school 

dressed in their PE kits. During the afternoon we will be having the sports day that was planned for 

yesterday. Sorry, at this point in time, we are not inviting any parents to attend this event. 

Unfortunately the Year 7 children will not be able to attend the event as they will be attending their 

new secondary schools. 

 

Leavers’ Service 

 

On Thursday 2nd September we would like all of the school children from Years 1 to 6 (current Year R 

– Year 5) in our school to stay after school for the Leaver’s Service. Teachers will be providing some 

fun activities to engage in straight after school and children will be provided with a drink and snack. 

The Leaver’s Service will then begin at 4pm. The newly elected Headboy and Headgirl will be 

announced at this service. If your child is unable to attend this after school event then please email me 

to let me know. School will therefore finish for everyone at 5pm on this day.  

 

mailto:office@fawkham.kent.sch.uk


 
 

Year 7 children coming back need to wear their new School Uniforms – if secondary schools will not 

allow your children to finish school early to attend this service them do contact me and I will contact 

the schools directly. At this event only parents that ordered tickets from our Year 7 cohort will be able 

to attend. The event will take place on the school field. 

 

Camp Night 

 

This event is going ahead exactly as it was planned but on Friday 3rd September. Children may come to 

school dressed in their own clothes and we will have an amazing evening together, with you collecting 

your children at 10:30pm. I will assume that the children who have already signed up for the event will 

attend on this night. 

 

Year 7 children are invited back for this event. If the children cannot attend from 3pm please email me 

directly to inform me what time they will arrive. 

 

Leavers’ Disco 

 

From 6pm – 8pm on Monday 6th September we will be holding the Leavers’ disco. We very much hope 

that all of the Year 7 children will return to attend this prestigious event. All children are expected to 

dress smartly for this event. Again I am going to assume that all of the children already signed up for 

this event will be attending it. Please let me know if this is not the case for your child. 

 

Play Leaders/Buddies Day 

 

This is now going to take place during the school day on Wednesday 22nd September. Children may 

wear their own clothes to school on that day. 

 

SO, hopefully everyone will attend these events and our Summer Spectacular will straddle the summer 

holidays. 

 

I will write one final letter to you next week with details of what our school will look like in September 

given the Step Four of our roadmap will be in place by then and the fact that isolation rules are all 

changing on 16th August. 

 

Have a lovely weekend everyone and thank you so much for all the lovely words of support that I 

received yesterday from so many of you. 

 

Best wishes, 

 

 

 

 

Headteacher 

 

 


